## City of Taylor Mill SPECIAL MEETING September 20, 2012

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. All Commissioners were in attendance.

Mayor Bell stated that the purpose of the meeting was to discuss the route for the Scott High School Homecoming Parade to take place on Friday, October 5, 2012.

In attendance was Ken Mueller, Scott High School Athletic Director. Mr. Mueller suggested that the Parade begin at Pride Park going South on Taylor Mill Road to Old Taylor Mill where the Parade would continue to Scott High School. He suggested that there be no walkers or extra floats, just Woodland and Scott participation.

Commissioner Kuehne made a motion to rescind the previous motion at the September 12, 2012 Commission Meeting. Mr. Kuehne made a motion to allow Scott High School to hold the Parade beginning at Pride Park going South on Taylor Mill Road to Old Taylor Mill Road with only Scott High School freshman, sophomore, junior and senior class floats, the Marching Band, Homecoming Court and 2 Police Cruisers. All other participants for the Parade will filter in from Vincent Drive and continue to Scott High School. Taylor Mill Road is to be closed for no longer than 20 minutes. Commissioner Reis made a second. Mayor Bell called for a voice vote. All Commissioners were in favor.

There being no further business, Commissioner Kuehne made a motion to adjourn. Commissioner Kreimborg made a second. All in favor. The meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m.

Mayor Daniel L. Bell

Attest: <u>Obmse Shi</u>
Date: 10/26/12